Regular Session




              December 7, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, December 7, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 8 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Mogg     M. Toda     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the November 16, 2020 regular session as presented to council.
Mr. Williams- November 16th Bonnie?

Ms. Viele- yes

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk- We received the Mayor’s Court Report for November showing a total of $2,560.00, the Income Tax Comparison 2019/2020 thru November 30th, the Reconciliation of Bank Statements for month ended November 30th and a request for an updated list of City Elected Officials from the Ohio Ethics Commission that was due back Friday, December 4th and was sent on November 23, 2020. I would also like to thank everyone for the card. Thank you. 
Mr. Williams- thank you 

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the communications and place them in their proper files. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- At this time, I would entertain a motion for council to adjourn into executive session pursuant to the Ohio revised code section 121.22G

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Kerr that council adjourn into executive session pursuant to the Ohio Revised Code Section 121.22G. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Let it show that council at 7:32 is going back to the regular order of business.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I have no formal report tonight. I would like to call a finance Committee meeting for Monday, December 21 at 6:00 pm prior to the next council meeting.
Mr. Williams- Okay 
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele – The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting will be held here in City Council Chambers Thursday, January 21, 2021 at 6:00 pm. Keeping with the three-year plan, Mattinat parking lot was paved, a playground unit and the pavilion exterior was upgraded. More improvements are planned for 20201. Thank you.

Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President 
Mr. Williams- thank you
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Utilities- Mr. Kerr – No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the street department is finishing the leaf pick up. There is one crew to pick up the leaves at any address left. There are a few spots around town left if we get a call. I would just like to say the leaf pick up program we have is never fast, it takes six weeks to get it done. We are one of three maybe four communities that pick up the leaves. We are very thankful to the Service Director Dan Livingston, Ed Palestro, and the Street Department fine job. One other note, I would like to thank the art class up at Hubbard High School. They painted the blade for big Red (one of our snowplows). It looks good. I just saw the pictures today. That is all I have thank you.

Mr. Williams- thank you

Safety- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President just requesting legislation
Mr. Williams- thank you

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- For the month of November there were four cremations, eight full burials, two lot sales, one foundation and one interment. We also had our first columbarium meeting made up of individuals throughout the community. We will work on that and we are still waiting on the fence. That is all I have. 
Mr. Williams- thank you.
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, we are finalizing the new lease program for the Marx Radios. Hopefully, at this Wednesday’s meeting, we will have the third bid in to look at from the banks and the other company’s actual lease program itself. Those are around $100,000 for those radios which will help and hopefully, last a long time. The fire department did purchase a sanitizing device for the COVID-19 from Rhiel Supply similar to the ones here and at the school. I will be working with the clerk and the Chief for the finances for 2021. We are hopefully looking at a 5-year plan. I know with myself and one other had actually suggested to look at a 5-year plan instead of going from year to year. We want to look at where we want to be at once this meeting…I will …I don’t want to announce but I want to make a point that we need to set up a meeting with the city and the township officials in regard to what we can do with EMS, together as a group, to see where we can go and meet together with that. That is all I have Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Not in attendance
SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

Mr. Williams-thank you

TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you

AUDITOR- Michael Villano- No report this evening Mr. President thank you
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials. 
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
Mr. Williams- Mr. Kerr, I have two questions. You guys said you are going to lease Marx radios for $100.000?

Mr. Kerr- That total…we have a lease for a year and that with option to buy

Mr. Williams- Okay, so we’re not going to work together to try to do this project to make sure it works for everybody?
Mr. Kerr- That… we still have to meet Wednesday to see where we are going to go with that. We still have a third bid and another rep to come in and go over some 
Mr. Williams- Not that the city and the township have been included in any of this correct?

Mr. Kerr- No, they have not sir.
Mr. Williams- Way to work together! Good job! On something that don’t work but that is okay. This meeting you want to have with the city and the township, is that going to be with the fire board or the firemen?
Mr. Kerr- That is going to be with you guys, the Mayor, the township that is going to be with other people that we can get input. Not just with the fire board. The fire board can talk about this, but I believe based on previous caucus material that we all need to talk together.

Mr. Williams- Okay, so it is going to be the fire board, the city, and the township?

Mr. Kerr- Yes

Mr. Williams- Thank you, that is all I had. Any other questions?

There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to our Mayor’s Report Mayor Kyle
MAYOR’S REPORT
Good Evening Council, I just want to walk through a couple of things. The Christmas decorations are up, and I want to thank the electric department. Also, I want to thank Hello Brothers Club for still going ahead and decorating Tylee Park. They wanted to make sure the park looked festive for the holidays. I also want to thank the V.F. W. member Pat Gilliland and also, he is the leader of Troop 100, sitting out in the lobby is a flag retirement box that is now located here, the Library and at the V.F.W. created by Eagle Scout applicant Michael P. Cassidy. It is really a nice thing to have because so many people have American Flags that need to be retired, Properly Retired and now the City, V.F. W. and the Library will have those. Hopefully, we will be able to work in conjunction to maybe due a drive by and people can drop their donated flags to be retired. I also want to thank, Jerry Crowe mentioned, the Hubbard High School art class for the plow blade and also for our window. It was something to…It was a nice way the city and the school could work together and give the students some real-world experience with art class. They will be able to …they obviously drive by here every day and see their work here at the city building. I am a member of the Trumbull County EOC and it deals with everything that is going on with the COVID problem. Today, I received information that most of our businesses are complying with health orders and the information that they are asked to do and mandated to do. The Bureau of Workers Comp Investigators are going out and checking on everybody. One problem we have…the citizens are entering these buildings and businesses and not following guidelines that were set forth by the Ohio Department of Health. I would, once again, ask our citizens to please follow the guidelines that are posted and should be posted at every entrance for all businesses and establishments that are mandated by the Ohio 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
Department of Health and the Governor’s Office. Everybody should be doing their part and I ask that businesses and residents to please follow those guidelines. To go along with other troubling news, I want to make an announcement about ambulance problems. The city and township work together to investigate complaints that are received about current ambulance issues. We will continue to do research on how we can improve the service provided to the residents. I would also like to remind everyone that we have a no cost contract with Life Fleet. No city or township dollars are spent to provide ambulance service to our residents. Lastly, I want to thank the school, members of the Eagle Joint Fire District, members of our city team, the Hubbard Eagle Mascot, Santa & Mrs. Claus for an outstanding event yesterday that provides some Christmas joy for the kids in our community. Not only were there kids there, but there were also two buses full of residents from the Elmwood Assistant Living came down to see Santa & Mrs. Claus. It was a very successful event. I want to thank everyone that was involved with it. That is all.
Mr. Williams- thank you Mayor

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- yes, whoever, if you have anything under miscellaneous?
Ms. Zambrini- yes, I do. I just want to say there are a few residents on Parish that did decorate their back yards. I do appreciate that. I did reach out and ask them to do that and the front yards on Hall and some people did that. I would just like to publicly thank them for doing that for last night’s Santa Parade or drive thru.

Mr. Williams- well thank you for doing that. Miscellaneous would kind of be where you want to do that

It was moved by Mr. Kerr and second by Mr. Hallapy the Fire board position of the township is coming up and it requires a city resident to be the next in line based on the contract and we have an applicant that applied. I would like to accept Albert Sauline as fireboard member for the Eagle Joint Fire District for a three-year term on the Eagle Joint Fire District Board.
Mr. Williams- It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Hallapy approve appointing Albert Sauline to the Eagle joint Fire District board.

There were no questions or comments. Motion carried. Mogg –abstained Toda-no 5-yes

Mr. Williams- 5 okay so it does pass

Mr. Williams- I just would like to say, I know I was a bit irate at the beginning at caucus discussing the stuff on Facebook. It is very upsetting to me, but I hope all of you realize I am not trying to attack the fire department or do anything to degrade it or hurt it. I don’t know, probably most of you don’t realize my son is a firefighter and to think I would do something to degrade that organization that has so many members that I have so much respect for. No, but what is going on here needs to come to an end. I have been trying for months. We can’t continue to have these allegations made. If there is a problem, we need to talk about it. The board, I believe wants to work with us. I know Mr. Kerr is trying. I know Mr. Mogg would be more than willing to be the go between. We need to do something. We have a problem here with this ambulance service and we are not going to get it fixed on Facebook. The Mayor is trying. I know the Mayor’s reached out to the township but the three of us organizations need to come together and do what we have to do for our community. There were a couple of things I didn’t say. People don’t know the time the Mayor has spent on this. The Mayor and I 
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MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
talk almost every day because there is something, he wants to let me know or things I have found out. For the past month, month, and a half mayor… this is an everyday topic for us. I know we wanted to try and work this out. You know the three of us need to work this out and come together. I think one of the things that need to happen with this is we need to sit down with Life Fleet and not in a confrontational matter. These people, I am sure, are trying to do the best they can. These are extraordinary times. Businesses are going out of business, they are cutting peoples hours, business is not there, manufacturing is slowing down, if you look at the news and I am sure Mr. Kerr can concur, this is exploding right now. I am sure we have a lot more calls and that and I don’t know if there is something on our end that we can do to help in this situation. I think our first move should be to sit down with them and see where this is all going to go and then look at our options. At this point, none of us are happy but it is all we have. We don’t want to make it where we don’t have anything. I hope we can all work together and move forward on this in a friendlier manner, I guess. I know it is not everyone, but we need to work together. That is all I have. Anyone else for miscellaneous? Bonnie
Ms. Viele- Yes, I just wanted to note the passing of Judge Michael Bernard. He was a past Law Director here in the city, Judge of Girard Court and dealing with Hubbard issues and he use to come and swear in all the elected officials every term. He was a good Hubbard citizen, and he will be missed. That is all I have thank you.

Mr. Williams- thank you. Yes Sir

Mr. Mogg- I just want to give kudos to Chris in the Zoning office. There was an incident in my ward where a pine tree in that windstorm fell and covered three yards. There was a battle with the neighbors on who was liable for the tree. They contacted me. I went down and met with them. They were not so nice about it. I got a hold of Chris. Chris and I talked with them. It has been reconciled and everything taken care of. I just want to thank Chris for a good job.

Mr. Williams- Well thank you for doing that, your part.

Mr. Mogg- inaudible
Mr. Williams- That is why you were elected right and thank you for that. Okay, anyone else? Mayor

Mayor- Just as a follow up, I have assurance from the township that at any point we set up a meeting with the city, township, and Life Fleet to be able to sit down and address the concerns that are currently going on and any in the future. There are already open lines of communication with the township and the city when that contract started back in 2007. It was the city and the township that created that contract to provide services for the city and the township.
Mr. Williams-thank you
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on either of our agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. No one?
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- Ryan you have a request?
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NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation authorizing the board of control to enter into an agreement with Trumbull County, Ohio for indigent defense services for the period of January1, 2021 to December 31, 2021. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams- Okay Robin, are you going to have one?

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to have the law director draw up the necessary legislation authorizing the board of control to enter into a contract on behalf of the city of Hubbard, Ohio with the American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees (AFSCME) Ohio Council 8, Local 1256 effective January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2023 and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 14-20 Second Reading

ADOPTING AN OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO, AND ESTABLISHING ANNUAL APPROPRIATIONS IN VARIOUS CITY FUNDS FOR THE 2021 FISCAL YEAR

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Ordinance 14-20 it will flow to a third reading

Resolution 13-20 Second Reading

ADOPTING FINAL LINE-ITEM APPROPRIATION AMENDMENTS IN THE 2020 BUDGET

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Resolution 13-20 it will flow to a third reading

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Mogg to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

